
           NETTLEHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

           MENOPAUSE POLICY 
 

Introduction  

The purpose of this policy is to assist with creating an open and menopause friendly workplace 
where we ensure that necessary help is known about and offered to those affected.  Menopause 
can have a big impact on life and work for a number of years.  

Effects of Menopause  

Physical symptoms of menopause can include the following: 

• Hot flushes 

• Insomnia  

• Fatigue 

• Poor concentration 

• Headaches, 

• Skin irritation  

• Urinary problems. 

As a result of these symptoms and the hormone imbalance, individuals going through the 
menopause can also experience psychological difficulties, including: 

• Depression 

• Anxiety 

• Panic attacks  

• Mood swings 

• Irritability  

• Problems with memory  

• Loss of confidence 

It is also recognised that Hormone Replacement Therapy medication, which is often prescribed 
can have side effects which cause problems including nausea, headaches and leg cramps 
which can affect the individual in the workplace.  

Communication  

If an individual is struggling with any aspect of their role because of menopause symptoms, this 
should be discussed with their manager who will treat the matter in the strictest confidence.  

During any discussions management will consider any adjustments that can be put in place to 
provide support in the workplace.  Individual needs will be addressed sensitively and 



confidentially will be maintained.  A follow up meeting will be arranged to see whether any 
adjustments put in place are effective, or if further adjustment is required.  

Making Adjustments  

Management will explore making adjustments to the working environment to help with daily 
activities, with the aim of reducing the effect that the menopause is having at work.  

As people are affected differently by the menopause any adjustments will differ for each 
individual depending on their role, and the symptoms being experienced, which are affecting 
performance.  

 

Examples of adjustments that could be made include:  

• Changing work location to be closer to toilet facilities, away from hot and cold spots 
around the office, or to provide better access to natural light.  

• Implementing further temperature control, such as access to a fan. 

• Providing a quiet place to work 

• Providing access to sanitary products. 

• Considering flexible working or working from home  

• Allowing changes to normal rules on work wear. 

• Assessing how work is allocated. 

• Allowing additional rest breaks  

• Changing start and finish times.  

Once appropriate adjustments are identified and agreed, they will be reviewed regularly to 
ensure they are continuing to have the desired effect and providing the support needed. 

As menopause is defined as a disability, we are legally obliged by the Equality Act 2010 to make 
reasonable adjustment to an employee’s role or working conditions to accommodate them at 
work and not place them at a disadvantage.  We will ensure that we comply with our obligations 
in this regard.  

You may be entitled to make a Flexible Working Request, details of how to request this can be 
found in our policies/ your contract.  

If you are unwell due to menopausal symptoms  

You are not expected to come to work if you are unwell because of menopausal symptom.  If you 
are unwell, you should inform us by following your usual sickness reporting procedure.  

Training 

We will ensure that managers are trained on the effects of the menopause and how to approach 
discussions with employees who are experiencing the menopause.   Managers will also be 
trained regarding how adjustments can be made to an individual’s role to support the individual 
with any difficulties they are experiencing. 



Behaviour of others   

There is an expectation that all employees will conduct themselves in a helpful and 
openminded manner towards colleagues experiencing difficulties during the menopause.  

We maintain a zero-tolerance approach to bullying and harassment and will treat any 
complaints seriously.  If you feel that you have been m mistreated, please address this through 
the Grievance Procedure.  
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